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Holy Tuesday, 22 March, 2016-03-22

WELCOME DON BOSCO’S CASKET WITH PRECIOUS RELIC TO COME
AND STAY IN OUR GREAT MOTHERLAND

Dear Confreres, Dear Brothers and Sisters of the Salesian Family of Don Bosco,

The peace of the Lord be with you always! Today | come to you with a piece of very good
news and a cordial invitation.

THE GOOD NEWS

Do you remember that in 2011 Don Bosco’s Casket with the precious relic of his hand came
to visit us in Hong Kong, Macau, and Taiwan? Yes, you certainly remember. Now the good news
is that this Don Bosco’s Casket with a smaller relic “ex-ossibus” (from the bones of the Saint) is
returning among us to stay! It is a precious gift of our beloved Rector Major Fr. A ngel Fernandez
Artime to our China Province of Mary Help of Christians. Last year the Rector Major decided to
give each of the 7 Regions in which the Salesian Society is divided one of the 7 Caskets that
made the round of the world in the years 2010-2015. In our EAO Region, the Rector Major
chose our Province as the Mother Province of several other Provinces in the Region. Thank you
from the heart, dear Fr. A ngel!

In giving us this precious gift, Fr. A ngel also expressed two desires of his. The first desire is
that the permanent location of Don Bosco’s Casket and Relic be the Mother House of our China
Province and of the EAO Region, namely, Instituto Salesiano Macau, founded 111 years ago by
St. Luigi Versiglia and his 5 companions (3 Brothers and 2 Priests). Since Instituto Salesiano is
planning a redevelopment that will take several years, our Province decided for the time being to
settle Don Bosco’s Casket and Relic in Mary Help of Christians Church in Tang King Po School
Kowloon. Once Instituto Salesiano has completed its redevelopment, Don Bosco’s Casket and
Relic will be transferred for permanence residence there.

The Rector Major’s second desire is that the other Provinces of the EAO Region can request
Don Bosco’s Casket and Relic to be sent to them and to stay for a period of time in their
Province. We promised the Rector Major that we would actively cooperate with the requesting
Province, were we to receive such a request.
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THE CORDIAL INVITATION
Dear Brothers and Sisters, you are all cordially invited to join the
THANKSGIVING CELEBRATION ON EASTER SUNDAY 27 MARCH

AT 2:30-3:30 P.M.
IN MARY HELP OF CHRISTIANS CHURCH TANG KING PO SCHOOL KOWLOON

To express our gratitude to God and to the Rector Major for the arrival of Don Bosco’s
Casket and Relic among us, this coming Easter Sunday, 27 March, from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. we
shall gather in prayer in Mary Help of Christians Church, Tang King Po School, 16, Tin Kwong
Road, To Kwa Wan, Kowloon.

The Thankgiving Prayer will thank God for three wonderful gifts the good Lord gave the
Salesian Family on Easter Sunday. In chronological order they are:

1. On Easter Sunday 1846 (170 years ago!), Don Bosco, with the boys of his wandering Oratory,
sets foot in Valdocco and takes possession of the Pinardi Shed.

2. On Easter Sunday 1934, the “Pope of Don Bosco”, Pope Pius XI holds the Canonization of
St. John Bosco.

3. On Easter Sunday 2016 Don Bosco’s Casket and Relic come among us to stay with us.

Asking your kind understanding for the short notice, | hope to see you on Easter Sunday
afternoon in Mary Help of Christians Church. God bless! Happy Sacred Paschal Triduum!
Happy Easter!

In Jesus Mary Joseph DonBosco, | am, Yours affectionately,

Fr. Lanfranco M. Fedrigotti,
Provincial
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